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The Valley Newsletter 

As we reach the end of this half term, I’d like to take a moment to reflect on what has been a truly vibrant 

and rewarding few weeks here at school. We've had the pleasure of welcoming many prospective 

students and their families, who were full of praise for the warm, inclusive atmosphere created by our 

staff and students. Each year group has enjoyed enriching trips that have brought learning to life beyond 

the classroom, and we were thrilled to host a visiting theatre company whose performance captivated 

our students. Our sports teams have shown great determination and teamwork, achieving fantastic 

results in tournaments against other schools. Behaviour for learning across the school has been 

exemplary, and our Year 11 students particularly have shown incredible focus and maturity during their 

exams, setting a brilliant example for younger students. I’d like to thank everyone—students, staff, and 

families—for their continued support and commitment. Wishing you all a safe, happy, and restful break. 

We are nut-free 

We would like to remind all families that our school is a nut-free environment. 

This policy is in place to protect students with severe nut allergies, which can 

cause life-threatening reactions even from trace amounts. 

Unfortunately, we’ve noticed that some packed lunches have recently 

included items that contain nuts, often inadvertently. Common culprits 

include: 

• Revels – These may contain traces of nuts. 

• Satay sauces – Typically made with peanuts or peanut butter. 

• Snack bars, chocolate spreads, and baked goods – These can often 

contain nuts or be made in facilities that handle nuts. 
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We kindly ask all parents and carers to carefully check food labels before packing lunches or snacks. Look 

out for ingredients like peanuts, almonds, hazelnuts, cashews, and any “may contain nuts” warnings. 

Your vigilance helps us keep all our students safe and healthy. Thank you for your continued support in 

making our school a safe space for everyone. 

Year 7, Design & Technology 

Reanne W of 7 Cyan proudly displaying her wonderful cutting board completed 

today.  

Well done, Reanne! 

 

 

 

Year 7, Trip to Stevenage Police Station 

On Tuesday, Maroon class visited Stevenage Police Station. When we 

arrived, Utsavi spoke to the lady at the front desk and explained why we 

were visiting and who we were there to meet. PCSO Neil met us and led us 

through the corridors; we went to his office where we were given 'mini 

police' hi-vis jackets to wear.  We saw a police van in the car park, we were 

allowed to sit in it and hold the shields. Utsavi enjoyed testing how strong 

the shields are! Neil showed us lots of different areas in the police station 

but we were not allowed to take photos inside. We saw lots of bicycles - 

some belonged to the police, most of them were stolen waiting to be 

returned to their owners. Our favourite bit of the trip was visiting the tuck 

shop! We were allowed to use our reward points to buy 1 thing each. Utsavi 

chose sweets, Andrew and Joseph chose crisps and Drake chose an ice-

cream. Before we left, Neil gave us some colouring sheets, some stickers and 

a story book to take home. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Year 7, Food 

Year 7 took on the challenge to make better nuggets than McDonalds this week. They succeeded in 

making delicious, nutritious nuggets using chicken breasts, egg, flour and breadcrumbs. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7, London Trip 

This week, Year 7 took a coach into London to see all the landmarks we have been 

discussing in our lessons. The students were all very brave going on the London Eye and 

could point out various well-known places from their pods. We then took a river cruise 

down the Thames whilst the tour guide taught us some interesting facts. We even got 

to see our current Prime Minister who gave us a friendly wave.  

 

 



Year 11, Maths 

Orange class had a very relaxing maths lesson this week, making curved patterns from straight lines. Here 

are Cameron, Emma and Skye with some of their work. 

 

 

Year 10,  English 

In English, Year 10 have been writing poems. They have learnt about rhyme, alliteration, similes and 

metaphors as well as acrostic and mathematical poems. Here are a few! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 11, Team Building Group 

To mark the end of a successful year of collaboration and growth, the Year 11 team-building group enjoyed 

a well-deserved trip to the local park for a celebratory picnic. The outing was filled with laughter and 

shared memories as students reflected on their final session together. 

The picnic provided a relaxed and joyful atmosphere, allowing students to strengthen the friendships and 

teamwork skills they’ve developed throughout the year. With good food, sunshine, and plenty of space to 

unwind, it was the perfect way to wrap up their journey.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



Girls’ Football Tournament at The Valley School – Tuesday 21st May 2025 

The Valley School proudly hosted a thrilling Girls’ Football 

Tournament that brought together five determined and energetic 

teams for a celebration of teamwork, skill, and sportsmanship. 

The Valley School participated with two teams, both of which 

showed fantastic effort, cooperation, and determination 

throughout the day. The event was filled with fast-paced matches, 

impressive goals, and inspiring performances from all involved. 

We are incredibly proud to announce that The Valley School was 

crowned overall winners, displaying outstanding teamwork, 

excellent tactical awareness, and unrelenting effort from start to 

finish. The girls played with heart and unity, earning well-deserved 

praise from staff across all schools. 

A huge thank you goes out to Stevenage FC for allowing us to use their excellent facilities, as well as to all 

participating teams, staff members, and organizers who contributed to such a positive and enjoyable 

event. Your support and enthusiasm helped create a brilliant day of football. 

Congratulations again to our Valley girls – you keep doing us proud! ⚽ 💙  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Seussical Spoiler Alert!!! 

The Props department have been making this amazing egg for the school 

production. It is taking shape nicely – but what fabulous creature is growing 

inside?... 

You will have to come to the show and find out! 

 

 

Combined Concert at Woolgrove  

 On Thursday, we went to Woolgrove School with some other Performing Arts students and performed 

two songs to pupils from different schools. We played Hall of Fame on the ukulele and the Year 11s sang 

and played too.   

 There was also a beautiful duet of Lost Boy and lots of us had tears in our eyes.   

‘The duet was my favourite part because they 

sang separately and then together.’ Laurence  

 All the performers came together at the end 

to sing ‘Try Everything’ by Shakira.  

‘It was so good because even though the music 

stopped, it didn’t matter as everyone carried 

on singing.’ Samuel  

‘I think it was one of the best performances 

The Valley has done’, said Miami ‘because the 

songs were modern and they all worked 

together.’ 

 ‘I thought it was very emotional when the little kids were singing.’ Immy  

 ‘I liked how all the schools were cheering each other on; we were one big happy group.’ Miah  

 ‘The concert was amazing, and it taught the younger children what they could do in the future.’ Kyle  

 We all agree that we would like to do it again.  

 By Year 10  



 

Hertfordshire Schools' Gala at the RAH 

We are delighted that the video for the above concert is 

now available via the following link. There is the opportunity 

to purchase a physical DVD or an online copy, both of which 

are £15.00. Please follow the link below to Black Swan. 

http://bsfv.co.uk/shop 

Maroon class are making excellent progress with their swimming!  

Students are working on developing their technique both on their front and back. Scarlett managed to 

hold a star float for 2 minutes, Joseph swam a whole length front crawl unaided demonstrating brilliant 

technique using both his arms and legs while Utsavi practised her push and glide. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://bsfv.co.uk/shop


Maroon Visit the Library 

Maroon have had such a very busy week! Alongside the Y7 trip to London, a trip to 

Stevenage Police Station and swimming, they have also visited the library for a 

special 'Kings and Queen's' event. Students learnt about royal charters, Sarah and 

Brona from the library showed us some photos of charters that were over 500 years 

old. They were very difficult to read because they were in Latin but the handwriting 

was beautiful. We looked at the pictures and illustrations to help us understand 

what the charters were about. We wrote our own charters; Utsavi's new law was 

that everyone must have hot chocolate on Saturdays and Drake said we all had to 

be characters from his favourite game. We used a feather quill to write with which 

we dipped in ink. Once the ink was dry, we sealed them using wax and tied them 

with a ribbon. 

 

Year 8, swimming  

This week’s Year 8 swimming session was full of energy, progress, and proud moments as students 

continued developing their water confidence and technique. Jessica, Helen, Caira, Donald, and Joseph all 

took part in a focused lesson on humming in the water—a technique that helps with breath control and 

relaxation—while using floats to support their movement. 



The group showed great enthusiasm and teamwork throughout the session, encouraging one another and 

embracing the challenge. A special mention goes to Helen, who truly stood out by swimming the full 

length of the pool unaided while humming underwater. Her determination and calm control in the water 

were inspiring to watch and a testament to her growing confidence and skill. 

Well done to all the students for their hard work and positive attitude. We look forward to seeing even 

more progress in the coming weeks! 

The Valley Bake Off 

This week, Years 10 and 11 have been busy baking! On Wednesday, Year 11 made celebration cupcakes 

to share with their year group and as a thank you to staff. We can’t quite believe it was their last lesson 

in the kitchen! They were a fantastic group and we’re wishing them the very best of luck in their next 

steps. 

 

 

 

 

 

On Thursday, Year 10 took part in The Great Valley Bake Off! Students 

had to make a Victoria Sponge cake with minimal support and as you 

can see, they all did a fantastic job. Our esteemed judges gave their 

expert verdict and awarded the star baker award to Myen, with a very 

close second place to Wiktor. Myen and Wiktor impressed the judges 

with their perfectly cooked sponges – well done! A huge 

congratulations to all those who took part, and a big thank you to our 

judges.  



Gaming Guidelines! 

Yellow Class have worked incredibly hard to research a video game of their choice (that's what all that 

gaming at home must have been for..!) and created an information leaflet or poster to share how to play 

the game. They prepared information about the characters, the rules, tips and tricks and - very importantly 

- how to stay safe online when playing the games. They enjoyed sharing the information with Year 7 who 

were attentive listeners. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Celebrating Callum’s Archery Success! 

We are thrilled to share some fantastic news from the world of archery—

Callum has brought home not one, but two medals from the Hertfordshire 

Archery Association competition! 

Competing in the Junior Barebow category, Callum showcased incredible 

skill and determination. He earned a gold medal as part of the team 

event and a silver medal in the individual competition. These achievements 

are a testament to his hard work, focus, and passion for the sport. 

We are all immensely proud of Callum, and it’s clear that he is just as proud 

of himself—as he should be! His dedication and sportsmanship are truly 

inspiring. 

Please join us in congratulating Callum on this outstanding 

accomplishment! 

EHCP Days 

Below are the dates of the up-and-coming EHCP days.  On these days, students 

from that Year will be provided with learning so that they can work from home.  

They will not be able to be taught in school as all their teaching and support staff 

will be involved in EHCP meetings.  We apologize for any inconvenience. 

Year 7: Tuesday 3rd June 

Year 11 Students’ Leaving Arrangements 

Our Year 11 students leave us on Friday 6th June 2025, although transport will run until Friday 13th June. 

The students and staff will plan a few trips and visits in the first few days after half-term as a celebration 

of their time at the school.  

All the Year 11 students will be provided with a sign-off sheet which, when complete, will allow them 

to leave school.  Every member of staff that teaches a Year 11 student will identify the work that needs 

to be completed for them to finish their course.  The teachers will sign these when the work is 

completed to an appropriate standard.   

When all the teachers have signed the sheets off, Mr. Jones or Mr. Russell will check and countersign 

them, allowing the student to finish their education at The Valley School.  



The dates between Monday 9th June and Friday 13th June 

will be used to mop up any incomplete work and 

support students until they are done. 

If you have any questions about the Year 11 leavers’ 

dates, then please contact us to seek clarification. 

 

 

Clubs  

AFTER SCHOOL ACTIVITIES FOR THE SUMMER TERM 

Cancelled - Sports Clubs on Tuesday & Thursday for week commencing 2nd June 2025  All other clubs 

will run as normal. 

The activities are from 3:15pm until 4:15pm. Parents/carers will need to collect students at 4:15pm from 

reception. 

The clubs on offer are as follows: 

Tuesday 

Mr. Gomes - (Years 9, 10 & 11) Football (max. 14) 

Mrs. Crosby – (All year groups) Performing Arts (max. 35) 

Thursday 

Miss Barber – (Years 7 & 8) Fitness (max. 14) 

Mrs. Duffy – (All year groups) Art and Craft Club (max. 14) 

Please note that the clubs have a maximum number of students and therefore requests for after-school 

club will be on a first come first served basis. 

We will send out a list of the students who are attending a club for the following week as an attachment 

every Friday in our Newsletter email. If your child is not on this list but wishes to attend a club, please 

contact the school office.  If your child is listed to attend a club and for any reason cannot attend, please 

let us know by contacting us. 


